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February 15, 2016 

Ms. Michelle Weiland  
Western Utility Contractors Inc. 
2565 Palmer Ave 
Park Forest, IL 60466 

RE: Radiological Survey of Fiber Optic Conduit Installation 
Permit No.:  DOT579409 
Permit Address:  300-45 East Erie Street, Chicago, Illinois 
AECOM Project No. 60305263 

Dear Ms. Weiland: 

Pursuant to conditions specified in the permit (see attached) issued by the City of Chicago, radiation 
monitoring was required to be performed at the above referenced site.  AECOM Technical Services, Inc. 
(AECOM) provided the required radiation surveillance between January 25 and 29, 2016 for a trench 
excavation to install a Comcast fiber optic conduit. 

Surveying was performed on the soil removed at the above site (see sketch) during installation of a new 
fiber optic conduit. The excavation was composed of several connected trenches to address connection 
to the new development. The trench sections varied in length from 8 to 30 feet and depth from 3 to 7 feet 
below the ground surface (bgs). 

The monitoring did not indicate that the fill soils were above the removal action level established by the 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Streeterville area of Chicago.  The USEPA 
removal action level for Chicago’s Streeterville area is 7.1 picocuries per gram (pCi/g) total radium (Ra-
226 + Ra-228).  Gamma radiation count measurements for the project were recorded using Ludlum 
Models 2221 survey meter and an unshielded 2 x 2 inch Nal probe (Model 44-10).  For the instrument 
used, the gamma count threshold indicative of the 7.1 pCi/g removal action level is 18,278 (S/N: 176944) 
counts per minute (cpm) unshielded.   

The field gamma measurements within the excavation during the excavation process did not exceed the 
instrument threshold previously stated and ranged from a minimum of 4,900 cpm to a maximum of 10,200 
cpm unshielded.  The background field instrument readings for fill soil in the vicinity of the excavation 
area ranged from 7,000 to 7,400 cpm.  The general subsurface stratigraphy was composed of urban fill 
and fine backfill sand within the proximity of gas line installations, which were encountered during the 
excavation activities. Based on field observations there was no indication of the presence of 
radiologically-contaminated material and/or an exceedance of the USEPA cleanup value of 7.1 pCi/g total 
radium.  A copy of the permit and a field sketch documenting the area where work was performed have 
been included as attachments.   

As part of the permit conditions, this letter has been forwarded to: 

Chicago Department of Public Health 
Attention:  Ms. Rahmat Begum 
333 South State Street, Room 200 
Chicago, Illinois  60604 
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Please contact us with any questions you have regarding this letter or the reported results. 

Regards, 
 

     
Andrew Kozak Steven C. Kornder, Ph.D. 
Environmental Engineer Senior Project Geoscientist 
 
cc: Rahmat Begum, Chicago Department of Public Health 
 Verneta Simon, USEPA 
 Michael Vergamini, Arcadis 
 
Attachments: Permit 
  Sketch 
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